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AAUP Joins in Amicus Briefs
Supporting Affirmative Action in Admissions

Washington, D.C.—The American Association of University Professors today reaffirmed its support for diversity by joining the American Council on Education and other higher education organizations in filing friend-of-the-court briefs supporting the affirmative action policies of the University of Michigan in Gratz v. Bollinger, et al. and Grutter v. Bollinger, et al., two cases now before the U.S. Supreme Court. 
"If we are to preserve the quality of American education, it is essential that educators be allowed the flexibility to admit a class of students best designed to meet the academy's fundamental mission: to promote inquiry and advance the sum of human knowledge," said AAUP general secretary Mary Burgan. Research shows that campus-based diversity initiatives have a positive impact on the education of all students, promoting increased tolerance and understanding of differences, greater commitment to social justice, and improved academic success and cognitive development. "Even the plaintiffs in the Michigan cases have not contested the educational benefits of diversity, and continued affirmative action is central to maintaining that diversity," Burgan said.

The AAUP has supported affirmative action since the 1970s when it filed an amicus brief before the U.S. Supreme Court in Regents of the University of California v. Bakke. Now that this issue has again reached the Supreme Court, the AAUP continues its trial and appellate level support of the University of Michigan, and its decades of vocal support for equal opportunity in higher education, by joining the ACE and other higher education organizations in amicus briefs.  The AAUP's support for affirmative action stems from the well-documented educational benefits of racial diversity in higher education, and from the necessity of preserving educators' academic freedom to determine criteria for student admissions.  The AAUP believes that the University of Michigan, by acknowledging race as one of many factors to be considered, has devised a reasonable policy to achieve both fairness and diversity. If higher education is to remain accessible to all, such careful admissions policies must continue.

For more information, contact AAUP associate counsel Ann Springer at <aspringer@aaup.org> or 202-737-5900, and visit <www.aaup.org>, select “Issues in Higher Education” and then “Affirmative Action.”  
The American Association of University Professors is a nonprofit charitable and educational organization that promotes academic freedom by supporting tenure, academic due process, and standards of quality in higher education. The AAUP has more than 45,000 members at colleges and universities throughout the United States.
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